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             WEBSITE:  www.shvcvc.com.au  

The aim of the club is to foster the restoration and use of all the motorized                                          

The Club will meet at the Swan Hill Bowls Club on the fourth Monday of the month, meetings commence 
at 8.00 pm. All members are invited to attend. 
 
Committee Members will meet on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:30 pm, or as deemed necessary 
at a designated venue. 
 
Membership Renewal : Reminder membership renewal due 30th June 2022. Don’t forget that non financial 
members cannot vote or move, or second motions at meetings, or use Permit Licensed Vehicles.  

                                   Committee 

Committee Name Contact : Email/Phone Mobile 

President David Daly presidentshvcvc@gmail.com 0419 821 077 

 Joe Higgins   0418 396 229 

Secretary  Jenny Asling shvcvcsecretary@gmail.com  0497 382 077 

Treasurer Lynton Smith   0409 321 865 

  shvcvcpso@gmail.com  

Editor John  Scott editshvcvc@gmail.com 0419 265 193 

Club Captain  Carol Sutton 

Ass  Nita Daly  
0437100577                  

cow1955@hotmail.com               0429 800 675       

Floor Member 

Assistant Floor Member 

Vince Cutri  lyncutri@hotmail.com  0408 104 002 

Motorcycle Events Kenny Swinnerton   0427 500 669 

C.P.S Officer Ken Swinnerton  50321571 0427 500 669 

 Mark Bail   

Raffles Evelyn Mortimer     

Manifold Distribution 
 

   0419 114 474 

 David Daly 

 

presidentshvcvc@gmail.com 

 russellmonk61@gmail.com 

0419 821 077 

 

BBQ Trailer  Richard & Anne 

         Wilson 
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Presidents Report 

Tune in to 99.1 Smart Fm 

Quote of the Month:  

Dear Members, 

  As I am writing this Presidents report today the 5th Of June its is a sad day as we have 
lost another Member in Michael Copping.  Micheal will be sadly missed by many members who were 
very close to him, and our thought are with them and his family. 
 
I would like to thank Nita and Carol for arranging the Deni Weekend away and I am sure that those 
who attended had a great time and the variety of places we visited was great not just car related.  
Thank to the Deniliquin District Veteran and Vintage Car Club hosting us for the evening meal of the 
Friday and they provided this to our club at no cost. They also invited us to join the Motor Heritage Day 
of Sunday with no time limits for us. And was great to have a great reception from the Edward River 
Motoring Enthusiast Group who oversaw the Day.  Thanks to our members who displayed their cars. 
 
The Motorcycle event just held at Myall was a great day and thank you Ken for arranging this event 
and the history was fantastic with Graham Cockcroft the local historian n help us with the tour of the 
hall and church and BBQ area a great display.  And thanks to Bret who allowed us to set up the BBQ 
and have a fire drum for us and provided a great cake homemade by Bret to go with our lunch. 
 
Don’t forget your renewals are due by the end of June and many members have returned there renew-
als so far and just make sure after the 3oth June you only have fourteen days and you will be deemed 
unfinancial and Vic Roads will be notified as this is what our club have to do and your vehicle will not 
be able to be driven under the Club Plate Scheme. 
 
Our next event we required numbers by the 17th of June for lunch at the Tooleybuc Hotel. Please if you 
are attending have the decency to inform Carol or Nita if you are attending. 
 
Our AGM will be held on Monday the 19th of August due to most of the committee attending The Gold-
en Oldies.  We have decided that the members not going to the Marong Picinic the event for the day 
will be a day to Speewa Collectors to support their event they hold over this weekend. 
 
Hope to see everyone at our event to Chislett’s Farm in June. 
 
My Presidents Day will be on the Saturday the 27th of July.  Lock the date in it’s a Saturday Evening 
more info in our next Manifold.  Names to David, Carol or Nita for the night of fun and food.  Will have 
a flyer in the next Manifold with what the cost will be o our members for this evening. Lock in the Date 
Lock, Lock in the Date Lock, Lock in the Date Lock. 
 
Cheers President David 

  “My car is like a loyal 
dog, always excited to 
see me and ready for 
an adventure.”  
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Club Events 

June Run on Sunday 23/6/24.  

Depart RCP at 8:30am for a tour of Chislett's property. 

Bring own morning tea.  

Lunch will be at Tooleybuc Hotel. 

RSVPs required by 17th June to Carol or Nita to assist with Hotel catering  

 

July - President's Day - on Saturday 27th July 

Details will be given at meeting on Monday 24th June. 

 

August - Speewa Collectors Club Day - Sunday 25th August 

All members encouraged to attend if they are able. 

(Some members will be on Golden Oldies Tour or Marong Picnic ) 

 

September 13th  AusƟn 7 Club to visit Swan Hill . Our club will be catering for 
2 of their meals. 
 

September - 21st and 22nd - Weekend away to Murtoa, Horsham & Rupanyup 

Visiting The Stick Shed and other interesting places.  

Contact Carol to register your interest and get further info about accommodation  

 

December 7th Christmas Party Ho Ho Ho , We will be having social bowls com-
mencing at 6pm at the Swan Hill Race Course Bowls Club and after we will 
have a traditional Christmas Dinner in the Club Rooms with Sharoon Par-
son will doing the Catering again. 

 

 

Deniliquin Weekend Away. 

We would like to thank Nita and Carol for organizing a great weekend in Deni, We saw 
lots and had a fun weekend, especially the Trivia night, very competitive group of 
members ( saying no more) 

Thanks again  Job well done. 

Faye and Phil 
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Motor Cycle Report 

      

June 2nd Myall – Murrabit Run 

20 Bike & 5 cars made the trip. Dave & NiĴa in the A-Model Ford, with Dave    
Hensons Sandman Ute & following up behind Viv Holland & David ScoĴ with 
the BBQ trailer. 

  We travelled to Myall(8kms East of Murrabit on the Koondrook rd) via Pental      
Island ,Benjeroop & Murrabit.                                                                                                       
There we were met by local historian Graeham Cockroft who gave us a very in 
depth talk on the history of the Myall Church, the Public Hall and the village of 
Myall going right back to the early days of seĴlement.                                                           
We then went back to Murrabit to Jack Dyer’s place where they had a good fire 
going although the weather was quite warm and was nice all day.                       
ScoĴy & Viv got the BBQ smoking & local identity BreĴ baked a cake for us, then 
it was tea, coffee or coolaides and then it was an uneventful ride back to Swan 
Hill. 
       SWINNO  

NEXT BREAKFAST SPEEWA HALL 7TH JULY. 
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Myall - Murrabit Trip Pics 

Dry Murray River bed (1915 ??) 
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Friday at 8:30am we left the Railway Car Park and headed off for a weekend of exploring. 
Our first stop was at Barham for morning tea and opportunity to thaw out in the sun.   
Following the Back Roads Trail, we stuck to the bitumen and found The Old School Winery and 
Meadery at Womboota. This is a friendly small-scale winery operation with four varieties of Mead 
(mulled honey wine) to taste and buy. Attached is also a Pottery Studio, where we could view the resi-
dent potter making things on the wheel and learn about the different types of clay and processes and 
buy the wares on offer. 
After a picnic lunch by their welcoming outdoor fire we headed to Mathoura to look for water birds at 
the Reed Beds Bird Hide and Boardwalk. Strolling along the path we discovered that there was no 
water or water birds, but plenty of others in the trees, so a pleasant walk in nature just the same.  
Once in Deni we had time to settle in and rest before joining the members of Deniliquin District Veter-
an and Vintage Car Club for a BBQ Dinner. The members were warm and welcoming and we even 
took out first and third prizes in the raffle.  
 
Saturday was a later start, for a visit to The Depot, to see cars, bikes, buses, motoring and household 
memorabilia. It was an immaculately presented display in what was the Purtill’s Bus Depot. Heading 
out of town toward Finley we travelled to The Long Table Café, in Warragoon. 
We were given a tour of this mixed hobby farm property, and then sampled the farm grown produce 
in a tasty lamb casserole, and lemon tart and apple crumble. 
A visit to the Deni Ute Muster Museum filled in the afternoon, with a few displays, gift shop and inter-
esting conversation with the staff. 
It was too cold to gather in the Camp Kitchen for dinner, so the venue moved to Daly’s Cabin for a 
three course dinner for 24 people. I’m not sure if Lunch was too filling or we over catered but there 
was more than enough food to go round.  Many thanks to our Chefs David, Carol & Kevin. 
A Quiz was held to test our knowledge on Australia, and it proves we need to study harder.  
 
Sunday morning saw us at the Peppin Heritage Centre located in the Deni Information Complex, to 
view the history of the Air Force Flying School set up to train pilots during WW2. Along with the facts 
and figures were personal stories, and service summaries of the men and women involved in setting 
up and running the School.  Much of the origin was based on local farmers ingenuity and commit-
ment to the cause, and some larrikin competitions between the military personnel. 
Well worth a visit.  Our next stop was at The Deni & District Historical Society which was located in the 
1880s Police Inspector’s Residence. The volunteers there have done a good job with the selection of 
local artifacts and displaying them in themed rooms, according to subject matter.  
After a cuppa and chat with staff and author of local history book, we moved on.  
Our club members were invited by Edward River                President David enjoying his brew of    
Motoring Enthusiasts Group to display our cars .               choice                                                        
along with theirs in the middle of town to recognise  

New South Wales Motor Heritage Day. Many of our  
group chose to do this and meet a few more like- 
minded people.  
We headed home to Swan Hill in the afternoon,  
having discovered there’s more to Deni than you  
might think at first glance. All in all it was a good  
weekend with great weather and company.  
Put your name down now for the next trip away to 
 make sure you don’t miss out on the fun. 
 
Nita 
Assistant Club Captain 

 SHVCVC Weekend Away – Deniliquin - 17th to 19th May 2024 
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Deniliquin Trip Pics 

 
Keith was presented with a trophy at the         
Motor Heritage Day in Deni 
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Minutes General Meeting  

Minutes - General Meeting – Venue Swan Hill Bowling Club   27.05.2024 
Meeting opened at 8:00 pm by  President David Daly 
Present; as per attendance book 
Apologies: Wendy Anderson, John Scott, Rocky DeMilano, Evelyn Mortimer,Colin Plumeridge, Mark 
Bail, Marylyn Raudino, Rob & Julie Sutton, Aaron Spong, Rob Thompson, Ken Jarrett, Richard & Ann 
Wilson. 
New Members:  Nil 
Visitors;  Brian & Glenys from the Austin 7 Club Brian gave a talk on the the weekend they had been to 
at Winton with the Austin 7 Club. 
Minutes of last General Meeting of  as published in the manifold, received on motion  
Motion: That the Minutes of the  General meeting be accepted as a true account. 
Moved:  Viv Holland    Seconded:  Nita Daly  Carried 

Business arising from previous minutes.     
Nil  
Secretary’s Report:   

Outward Mail; 
Inward  Mail; 

 Bendigo Bank 

Taxation Dept 

Gippsland Historical Automobile Club 

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club 

The Side Valve V8 Times 
Inward  E/Mail 

Murray  Heritage Motorist’s Motor Torque   magazine 

Re Eric Swinnerton’s Funeral 

Mornington Peninsula Historical Vehicle Club 

Western District Historical Vehicle Club 

Blackstone Goodwin 

Deniliquin Collectors Newsletter 

Hamilton & District Vintage Veteran Classic Drivers Club 

Ballarat Vintage and Classic Car Club 

Echuca District Historical Vehicle Club 

Wimmera Mallee Histrorical Vehicle Society  

            Western District Historical Vehicle Club 

            Corowa Capers Newsletter 

            AOMC Newsletter 

            Goldfields Gazette Newslette  

            Murray Valley Technology 3 invoices 

            Ballarat Vintage Classic Car Club 
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Minutes General Meeting  ctn’d 

Echuca District Historical Vehicle Club 

E/mail from the President 

Mornington Peninsula Historical Vehicle Club 

Alison & Darren Delmenico   membership renewal 

Sign age  invoice 

E/mail from President 

Werribee and District Collectable Vehicle Club   newsletter 

Montafrenz Trivia night 

Western District Collectors Vehicle Club  newsletter 

Hamilton & District Veteran Vintage Classic Drivers Club  magazine 

Corowa Capers  newsletter 

Mornington Peninsula Historical Vehicles Club 

OUTWARD MAIL; 

Letter to Federation re not getting any information from the 

Outward E/Mail;  
Received  By Presidents E/Mail;  
 
Sent Via Presidents Email;  
Motion: That the Secretaries Report be accepted. 

 Moved;   Marie Taylor    Seconded;  Vince Cutr                                              
Treasurers Report; 
Motion: That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted and Payments to be paid 
Moved:  Lynton Smith Seconded:  Joe Higgins  Carried 

Permit Scheme Officer: 
Membership renewals were sent out 2 weeks ago if you haven’t received yours please get in touch 

with Peter.45 renewals have been received, remember to send the whole form back with your 
payment, if paying by bank transfer please make sure you include your name in the payment. 

Registrations if you worry about forgetting to pay you can register with Vic Roads who will then    Cl 

send you a reminder.  

Captains Report:  
Weekend away to Deniliquin was a great success and all who attended enjoyed their time. 
June 23rd  Meet at RCP at 8.30am  BYO morning tea at Tooleybuc then on to Chislett’s Farm for a 

tour of there farm, then back to Tooleybuc Hotel for lunch. 
July 27th President’s Day to start early afternoon “ Think Camping” 
August 21st- 22nd Visiting the Stick Shed this is an overnight adventure 

Motor Cycle Report:  
Kenny thanked  on behalf of his family all who attended and helped at Eric’s funeral. 
The last breakfast was at the Speewa Swap Meet about 12 bikes attended. 
June 2nd  Trip to Myall leaving the RCP at 10.30am. Sausage sizzle lunch is being provided by the 

club which will be enjoyed at the Murrabit Market site. 
June 8th &9TH Swan Hill Club are meeting Mildura Club for the weekend at Mildura attending the 

Air show at Wentworth / Mens Shed and the Speedway. 
July 7th  Breakfast will be at Speewa 
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Minutes General Meeting  

Editors Report;   
 Nil  John was an apology  
Other Reports; 
Peter reported on the Early Ford V8 National Rally at Echuca on 5th/6th May. 
Friday night was meet and greet BBQ at the Apex Building in Echuca. 
Saturday was at the park at Moama were 80 cars were on display.Dinner on Saturday night was at 

the Beer Shed.  
Sunday lunch was at the Tatura Tennis Club then a visit to the War Museum. 
Presidents dinner was held at the Wharf at Echuca 
Peter and Linda were travelling in their 1950 Ford Mercury and Mark and Jocelyn in their 1934 

Ford. 
The next Rally will be held next year at Strathalbyn in South Australia. 
Federation:   
Lynton attended the meeting at the Kerang Car Club rooms. Lunch was provided and the meeting 

started at 1.00pm.  

They spoke on the new Taxation rules, we have to register by the 31st October to the Taxation 
Department and it is up to them to say if we have to register for GST. 
All clubs must be aware that you cannot copy anything from the internet that is Copy Wright-
ed,one club has got into a lot of trouble for doing so. 
Bendigo Swap Meet is the 16th & 17th November 2024 
Mildura Rally is to be 18th- 21st April 2025 
The Federation picnic at Murrabit was a great success with 101 cars attending and the site was 
great. 
Numbers at other Federation picnics were  Mortlake 110, Wunghnu 40 Tractors/ 40 Cars, 
Scoresby 160, Murrabit 101. 
Next meeting will be in Mildura                                                                                                       
General Business:  Nil 
 

     Presidents Report; 
     Beverford Motors are holding an $80 all you can carry sale on the 30th June. 
     Michael Holding has been in touch with David re the Veterans Car Club of Victoria visiting on the 

25th October, our club will be hosting them for a welcome night and also a tea 
     Committee news;    Nil 

      Raffle Winners:   Lyn Andrew, Jenny Asling, Trevor Wiseman, Toby Pearse X2, Gino Salvo, Vince 
Cutri, Kevin Glen, Graeme Murray 

      Meeting Closed   8.45pm        Next Meeting;   24th June 2024 

 

Our trip to Deni was fantastic. Places we went to were very interesting. Our trip 
was very well planned, and for this we must thank Nita who done so much           
research into it all. Thanks to David for taking all the equipment we used for       
Saturday nights tea and also the Quiz and prizes . Looking forward to our next trip 
away , (Horsham. Murtoa, Rupanyup ??? ). 

                                                                           Carol 
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Event Flyer 

MAY  19th   Murrabit Picnic     Murrabit 

MAY 24th & 25th  Winton Historic Racing  Winton 

JUNE  8th—11th  Echuca Steam & Horse Rally  Echuca 

JUNE  9 th   Maldon Swap Meet 

AUGUST 24th  Golden Oldies Tour   Albury 

AUGUST 25th  Marong Picnic     Marong Rec Res 

SEPTEMBER 8 th  Shepparton Sap Meet 

OCTOBER 5th  Mildura Show & Shine 

OCTOBER 18/19&20 Swan Hill Mallee Cruisers Rush     Swan Hill 

    Scavenger Hunt Car Run, Show & Shine ETC 

NOVEMBER 16-17th Bendigo Swap Meet 

NOVEMBER 24 th   Maldon Swap Meet 
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LIFE MEMBERS 

Life Members 

2001 Alan Ehms (Dec), Alan ScoĴ (Dec), Brian Hogan (Dec) 

2005 Daryl Pendlebury, Ray Maher (Dec), Allan Bail (Dec) 

2010 Lynton Smith, Ron Murray 

2013 Gary Monk (Dec) 

2014 Robert SuĴon 

2019 Peter Ninnis, Maree Pendlebury, Philip Segat,& Syd Brown (Dec) 

2021   Mary Scoble and John McKenzie  

2022   David Daly 

2023  May Bail 
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REMINDER 

To all Club Members who have their vehicles on Club Permits Scheme Ensure that you 
fill in your log book each time you use your CPS Vehicle. It is advisable to carry your 

Membership Card at all times as Proof of Current Membership. 

Permit Scheme Officer Report 

PERMIT RENEWALS 

There are only two ways to have your Club Permits renewed. 

Bring your Club Permit renewal and your completed safety check sheet to the monthly meeting.  Hand it 
into the permit officer who will sign and stamp it to have ready to collect at the end of the meeting. 

Mail your Club Permit renewal along with your signed and completed safety check sheet.  Please ensure 
that you include a stamped self-addressed envelope so that the renewal an be returned to you straight 
away. DO NOT SEND your Club Permit book or money.  Payments are to be made by the owner at Vic 
Roads 

 
The mailing address is:  Permit Scheme Officer 
   Swan Hill Vintage & Classic Vehicle Club 
   PO Box 133 
   Swan Hill, Victoria,3585. 
 
Always ensure that there is a completed safety check form for each renewal.  These forms are available on 

our website under members section, www.shvcvc.com.au or in our Manifold.  The club’s Post Office box 
is cleared every day, and the renewals are returned in the post the next day. 

 
Remember that if your renewal is overdue Vic Roads will not re-register your vehicle and you will have to 

complete a roadworthy to re-register your vehicle.  So when you get your renewal get it proceeded 
straight away and then you have it ready to pay the renewal when its due. 

 

     Club Fee’s - Joining Fee $100  Yearly $60 Family  $30 Single. 
 

Peter Ninnis 
Permit Scheme Officer 
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Swan Hill Vintage and Classic Vehicle Club 
 Vehicle Safety Check Sheet, must be presented with permit registraƟon. 
Owners Name....................................................... CPS Expiry Date ( Vic Roads) .................................... 

Year of Vehicle.......................... Make of Vehicle............................. CPS Number................................ 

 Engine Number............................................  Chassis Number............................................................... 

All Vehicles and Motorcycles 

 

The above Vehicle was checked by........................................................ on ....../....../20... and in the opinion of 
the inspector was found to be in a safe condition. 

Declaration by the Owner: 

I understand that the responsibility for the safe condition and use of this CPS Vehicle rests with the Own-
er/ Driver. 

 

Signed _____________________________________________Date___/___/20…. 
 

 

1 Braking 2 Steering and Suspension. 3 Wheels & Tyres 

      

  Foot brake operation   Backlash   Rims 

  Pedal Reserve   Bushes / Kingpins   Spokes 

  Brake Lining or Pads   Ball joints   Bearings 

  Brake Linkages   Steering Box & Linkage   Tyre Cracks 
  Hand Brake   Oil leaks   Tyre Tread 

  Hydraulics   Alignment   

    Cracks   

      

4 Lights 5 Exhaust System 6 Rear Vision Mirrors 

  Headlights - High/ Low / Park   Mounting   Condition 

  Tail / Stop Lights   Leaks   Mountings 

  Reflectors   Noise   

  Turn Indicators     

      

7 Glazing 8 Horn / Warning Device 9 Seats / Seat Belts 

  Material & Condition   Location   Fixing 

  Windscreen Wiper   Operational   Condition / Operational 

      

10 Foot Rests 11 Chain 12 Saddle / Pillion Seat 

  Good Condition   Chain guards   Mounting 

      Condition 

      

13 Controls 14 Side Car 15 Fuel System 

  Handlebars / Controls   Frame Condition  LPG Fitted 

  Cables   Frame Coupling  Modifications 

     Date Stamp on Tank 

     ......./......./........... 
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Club Gear 

Soft Shell Vest   Men’s Chambray Shirt   Ladies Chambray Shirt  

t Shell Jacket                          Ladies S     M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Soft Shell Jack-

et Short Sleeve     Ladies S     M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Men’s Chambray Shirt                  

Ladies S     M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Ladies Chambray Shirt                  Ladies S     

M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Polo Shirt                                        Ladies 6 8 10 12 

14 16 20 22 24 Men's  S    M    L    XL   2XL   3XL   5XL 

Please Purchase Clothing from Swan Hill WorkLocker Prices for clothing changes please ring 
Swan Hill WorkLocker to aĴain currant prices on clothing and also for logo on front of shirt and 
name if required. If you would like the club name of the back of the jacket please call please ring 
Bob and Kylie Hovenden on (03) 5032 2303 swanhill@worklocker.com.au  

Soft Shell Jacket  Cotton Polo Shirt  

Sticker Sticker                                Number Plate Badge 

                       Stickers $2.00 Number Plate $10.00 Badge $10.00 
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If undelivered return to :       SHVCVC 

                                                      P. O    .          Box 133 Swan Hill. Vic. 3585 

 

                     

 

 

 

 

 

       

        335 - 339 Campbell Street Swan Hill, Victoria 3585 

        Tel: (03) 50331216 Fax: (03) 50331178 

        Email : acraig@mmtc.com.au  /  www.mmtc.com.au 
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